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MAGNOLIA ROAD, HAWKWELL — PROPOSED PROHIBITION OF
DRIVING

The Committee considered the evidence which had been gathered from the
meeting of the Committee held on 26 February 2003.

The County Council’'s Area Manager complemented the District Council on the
format of that meeting when members of the public and interested parties had
been in attendance to give their views.

A Motion was moved by Clir Mrs M A Weir and seconded by Cllir C A Hungate
that the County Council investigate designating Magnolia Road as a no through
road with adequate signage. The County Council’'s Area Manager confirmed
that it would be necessary to consider all the implications, including discussion
with the Police, and to report back to this Committee on the effectiveness of such
a proposal.

Members noted that any signage would need to be backed by a Traffic
Regulation Order, enforceable by the Police. However, gaining evidence in such
circumstances and ascertaining legitimate uses of the road would often be
difficult.

Resolved

That the County Council investigate the implications of designating Magnolia
Road as a no through road, with appropriate signage, and report back to this
Committee. (Area Highways)
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